From:

**Sent:** Thursday, 13 July 2023 11:22 PM

To: Records Department

Cc:

Subject: [EXTERNAL] APPLICATION NO: DA2023/0130

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Council,

Hope this email finds you well. I am writing to express my concerns and disapproval of the proposed rubbish tip on 109A Church Street, Lidcombe.

My partner lives in Lidcombe and I frequently reside at his home in Lidcombe and is often travelling to and from Lidcombe. This highlights how the proposed rubbish tip will be adversely impacting those even from outside the Cumberland council.

Traffic is already congested and affecting travelling time, let alone the introduction of trucks for the rubbish tip and the addition of the residents of the apartment complex at Lidcombe. After the proposed rubbish tip, the traffic and the quality of roads will be deteriorated by the ongoing flowing traffic.

And I'm sure you are aware that the proposed rubbish tip will have significant repercussions on the smell and air quality of the Lidcombe residents. It is just not feasible to be proposing a rubbish tip in Lidcombe with an estimated population of 21,050, nearly 3 times more than the estimated population of Sydney Olympic Park where the current rubbish tip is.

The points I touched on in this email are just a few of the many issues that will occur with the rubbish tip in Lidcombe. I trust that the council shares our commitment to the well-being of our community and will act swiftly to resolve these issues.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I remain hopeful that our collective efforts will lead to positive change and improvement in the management of the rubbish tip.

Cheers,